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Board of Trustees 
El Camino College 
 
Dear Members of the Board: 
 
Monday’s Board meeting begins with a view of the dirt mound which will become the 
new Stadium and Athletic Complex.  Please plan on arriving at the President’s office at 
3:20 p.m. for shuttle service to the groundbreaking of our latest construction project.  The 
Board meeting has been relocated to the East Dining Room which is adjacent to the new 
stadium location.  Locations for both the groundbreaking and Board meeting are noted on 
Attachment A.  Due to illness, Trustee Combs will be unable to attend the meeting.   
 
Monday’s presentation by William Garcia, Dean of Enrollment Services, will provide an 
overview of our outreach plan.  With the additional Student Success and Support 
Program (SSSP) funding provided for assessment, orientation, and educational planning, 
we have increased services to both in-district and out-of-district high school students.  An 
Outreach Plan is included in Attachment B for more details on the services and activities 
provided through the Office of Outreach and School Relations. 
 
The Office of the Inspector General recently released a report stating that the Education 
Department should take steps to ensure that students are protected when colleges use 
third-party servicers, like Higher One, to deliver financial-aid refunds.  El Camino 
College utilizes the services of Higher One to deliver financial aid disbursements.  
Attachment C is a letter explaining the steps we have taken to protect students from 
incurring additional fees. 
 
Attachment D is a letter from Dr. Arce explaining the nursing department’s withdrawal 
from the national accrediting body called the Accreditation Commission for the 
Education of Nurses (ACEN).  This does have implications for our students but will not 
affect our ACCJC accreditation according to my conversation with representatives of the 
Commission. 
 
As a follow-up to previous discussion regarding Board Policy 2010 (Board Membership), 
Ms. Higdon’s memo (Attachment E) clarifies the term “incompatible office.”  

http://www.elcamino.edu/�
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Also included in your packet is an Inglewood Unified School District Update 
(Attachment F).   
 
The consent agenda is relatively brief.  It is highlighted as follows:  
 

1. Academic Affairs presents curriculum changes, a MESA Leadership Retreat, and 
recommended sabbatical leave of absence.  
 

2. Student and Community Advancement section includes the 2014 Summer Youth 
Camps, student travel and grant acceptance.   
 

3. Administrative Services presents routine contracts, as well as informational items 
regarding the Actuarial Study 2013 (Attachment G) and Proposition 39 LED 
Lighting Retrofit Project (Attachment H).     
 

4. Administrative Services Measure E section includes General Obligation Bond 
Fund Categories and Project Summary, two recommended change orders and 
routine purchase orders.   
   

5. Human Resources includes routine personnel items.   
 

6. The Superintendent/President and Board of Trustees section presents five policies 
for Second Reading and Adoption. 

 
The non-consent agenda includes a Resolution for Exception to the 180-Day Wait Period.  
Attachment I is a memo from Ms. Linda Beam explaining the resolution to waive the 
recently enacted CalPERS’ 180-day post-retirement wait period for soon-to-be retired 
employee, Ms. Destyn LaPorte.      
 
The Closed Session Agenda includes two personnel items, existing litigation, and 
negotiations update.   
 
The following items are presented for your information: 

1. Memo from Ms. Ann Garten regarding Ribbon Cutting and Groundbreakings 
2. Memo from Dr. Jeanie Nishime regarding 2014 Commencement Speakers for El 

Camino College and El Camino College Compton Center 
3. Spring 2014 Year-End Activities 
4. Memo from Dr. Francisco Arce regarding Associate Degrees for Transfer 

(Update) 
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5. Memo from Professor Daniel Berney regarding Fine Arts Associate Dean Diane 

Hayden and the ECC Dance Department 2013 Program Review 
6. Press Release dated February 21, 2014 – El Camino College Celebrates Inaugural 

Homeland Security Class at LAX 
7. Letter from Mr. Carlyle Carter, CCCAA President/CEO, regarding Athletic 

Association Scholar Team Recipients 
 
If you have any questions, comments or concerns about the March agenda, please feel 
free to call Ms. Cindy Constantino or me prior to the meeting so we may research 
responses to your requests.  President Fallo will be available for a pre meeting at  
3:00 p.m. should you wish to discuss any items of concern.  Otherwise, please plan to 
meet in President Fallo’s office at 3:20 p.m. so we can be shuttled to the 3:30 p.m. 
groundbreaking. 
 
      Sincerely, 
 
 
 
      Jeanie M. Nishime for Thomas M. Fallo 
      Vice President, Student and  
      Community Advancement 
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